ST AUGUSTINE’S COMMUNITY TOGETHER RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Minutes of AGM and community meeting held on 14 January 2010 in St Augustine’s Hall, Norwich
1. Welcome from the Revd Nicholas Vesey followed by remembrance of Rosemary Taylor. Apologies were received from Cllrs Bearman, Jago and Dylan, Stephen Codling (Broadland Housing Association –BHA), and Karen Steadman.

2. AGM

a. Chair’s Report.
b. Treasurer’s Report – ACT had made a small operating loss in 2009 as it had not run any fund-raising activities such as fete in the year.
c. Election of officers (Chair, the Revd Nicholas Vesey; Secretary and Treasurer, Stuart McLaren; Vice-chairs, Sally-Ann Reynolds and Donna Williams; and BHA tenants’ representative, Ian Robertson)

d. There was discussion of the format of the meetings. The members present were asked whether they would like to begin meetings at 7.00 p.m. rather than 7.30. The majority preferred to keep to the current start time.

3. Minutes of last meeting (19.11.09) were agreed to be accurate.

4. Matters arising:

a. Karen Steadman hoped to find a local premise in which to hold free community art workshops. The former Frans Pantry premises in St Augustine’s Street owned by BHA was being considered.

b. Work on improving the Gildencroft Park play area had begun and was progressing.

c. Work on the St Augustine’s Gyratory had begun. The first phase was to build a link road between Edward Street and Pitt Street. This was scheduled to be completed in April. There would be a guided walkabout of the site on 20 January, which ACT Secretary, Stuart McLaren would be joining.

d. It was noted that the closed Magpie pub in Magpie Road had recently been made secure following it having been squatted. The premises had part of the city wall in its cellar so building although not Listed was subject to special planning consents. A survey had estimated a quarter of a million pounds worth of renovations were required on the building to make it habitable.
e. The manager of The Spread Eagle pub in Sussex Street, Mr Sholl, apologised for any noise nuisance being suffered by local residents and said he was dealing with this problem but he was restricted by the fact that the premises was for sale and so he was limited in what he could do to make the premises more sound proof.

f. the problem of cyclists using the pavement was being addressed by the police and fixed penalty notices issued to offenders. There would be a Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel (SNAP) meeting at the Belvedere Centre on 25.1.10 where people could raise this issue.

5. Emma Penfold, Norwich City Council’s Community Engagement officer for this area reported that the City Council was reorganising how it sub-divided the city’s Neighbourhood Teams. There would be four new expanded Neighbourhood Teams from 1 April and St Augustine’s will come under a new area managed by Jeff Compton, who will become this area’s new Community Engagement officer. There was a vote of thanks for the work Emma had done for St Augustine’s over the past year. 
6. The police reported that recent work included a crack down on shop lifting in Anglia Square and the closure of a drug den in Bull Close. The issue of the County Council’s recent decision to turn off selected street lights in the city between midnight and 5 a.m. was raised. It was suggested that if anyone had concerns about this they should write to Cllr Bearman.

7. It was reported that a decision on whether or not Norwich would be granted unitary authority status was expected from the Government shortly. ACT had supported the City’s unitary bid.
8. Date of next meeting: 15 April 2010.

